LOWELL TOWN COUNCIL
WORK SESSION
May 12, 2025

The Work Session of the Lowell Town Council was called to order on Monday, May 12, 2025, at
5:30 P.M. Members present were Todd Angerman, Michael Gruszka, John Alessia, John Yelkich;
and Jill Murr, Clerk-Treasurer. Shane Tucker arrived at 5:55 pm. Staff present were Town
Manager Craig Hendrix, Police Chief Jim Woestman, Fire Chief Chris Gamblin, and GIS Director
Greg White. Town Attorney David Westland was in attendance.

Town Manager Hedrix discussed lot 122 in Spring Run subdivision. This lot could connect to
Creekview in the future. The cost of the lot and future use were discussed.

The Garden Center lot was discussed, and documents will be at the next RDC meeting.
Agreements for the utilization of the dumpster area will need to be discussed and prepared.
Currently there are individual dumpsters.

The practice/training range was discussed. Council member Gruszka discussed the potential of
getting funds from Lake County if the Town can get a solid amount/number on the cost of the
facility. A contract would need to be in place and drafted by the Town’s attorney. Council
members Yelkich and Allessia voiced their opinion on having a facility with twenty bays and we
only have twenty officers. There is uncertainty as an agreement with Lake County would only be
for two years and then it would be up to the next sheriff.

The work session adjourned at 6:00 pm.

Todd Angerman, President
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